
  

 

GRAPEVINE  Open Hearts, 

Open Minds, 

Open Doors... 

 

The people of the  

United Methodist  

Church 

St. Luke United  
Methodist Church  

623 Ontario Ave 
Sheboygan, WI 53081 
Phone: 920.458.3461 

www.stluke.net  
 

Sunday worship  
9:00 amï Worship service 
 

10:00 amï Coffee hour 
 

10:30 amï Sunday school 
for all ages, September-May 
 

 

Church staff  
Cindy Thompson  
Pastor 
 

Emily Gilbertson  
Director of Children, Fami-
ly, and Youth Ministries  
 

Amy Holte  
Administrative Assistant  
 

Barbara Gruenke  
Treasurer 
 

Rickey Thimmig  
Supervisor of Buildings and 
Grounds 
 

Ann Hoppert Keller  
Music Coordinator  
Choir/Bell Choir Director  
 

Faye Sippel  
Nursery Attendant  
 
Arody Carrazco  
Praise Band Leader 
 

Ann Rodewald  
Organist 
 

Tammy Holtz  
Custodian 
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From the Pastor  

Dear Friends in Christ,  

In the question and answer period following our 

blessed time of worship with Les Munnik last 

Sunday I found myself answering so many ques-

tions with some variation of ñWe donôt know.ò 

Jim Callison, one of your lay members to Annual Conference has 

created a concise explanation of some possibilities for what may be 

in store for the United Methodist denomination depending on what 

the delegates to the special session of General Conference decide in 

February 2019. You can find his letter on the next page.  

Here is what we know for sure about our congregation, St. Luke. We 

will continue gathering on Sunday mornings to worship and praise 

God as we proclaim the Good News of Jesus Christ. We will continue 

to feed hungry people and serve in the name of Christ in Sheboygan. 

We will continue to teach our children the stories of the Bible and 

help point them to a relationship with God, who loves them. We will 

continue to seek Godôs vision for our future and follow that vision 

faithfully.  

The uncertainty of the future of the United Methodist Church can be 

unsettling. It is helpful for me, and I hope for you to remember that 

St. Luke has been faithfully in ministry in Sheboygan through many 

seasons of change and uncertainty in the denomination and will con-

tinue to be for many seasons to come. 

Peace, 

Cindy 
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The 2018 Annual Conference  

The most important activity at this yearôs conference was the presentation of ñA Way Forwardò.  

Let me provide a little history.  The Methodist Book of Discipline, our governing rules, is a tran-

sient and somewhat fluid document.  At one time or another it has discriminated against people 

of color, women, and lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender and queer (LBGTQ) persons.  This is 

between 60 to 70% of our population that have at some time been discriminated against in our 

United Methodist Book of Discipline.  My formative years as a Methodist where during the peri-

od of time when the church was all inclusive, between 1955 when women were allowed to be or-

dained and before 1972 when LBGTQ persons were excluded.  The exclusion of the LBGTQ pop-

ulation has been an almost continual debate at both the annual and general conference levels.  

At the 2016 general conference a vote passed authorizing the Council of Bishops to establish a 

commission whose purpose was to formulate ways to move the greater church forward while 

fostering unity.  

The 32 member commission met over 15 months and prepared options and recommendations 

for the Council of Bishops to consider.  The Council of Bishops, using the commissionôs recom-

mendations established three proposals to be carried to a special 2019 General Conference. The 

three proposals were titled, The One Church Plan, The Traditional Plan, and The Connectional 

Conference Plan.  Further, while all three plans of the Bishops will be presented at the General 

Conference the Council of Bishops will recommend the One Church Plan as the best way to 

move the greater church forward as a unified body.  

The One Church Plan removes the restrictive language against the LBGTQ community from the 

Book of Discipline.  Additionally, it provides assurance to pastors and conferences that, due to 

theological convictions, cannot conduct weddings or ordain self-avowed LBGTQ persons that 

there will be no retribution.  This puts teeth in the meaning that all are welcome.  

The Traditional Plan affirms the current Book of Discipline language and seeks to strengthen 

both the prohibitive language and its enforcement.  This plan is draconian in nature and sug-

gests that churches and pastor that do not believe in the principle must leave the denomination.  

This proposal is not unifying.  

The Connectional Plan establishes three connectional conferences across the U.S and the terri-

tories replacing the current five jurisdictional conferences.  They are the Traditional Connec-

tional Conference, the Unity Connectional Conference and the Progressive Connectional Con-

ference.  The Traditional conference holds current practice with ñenhanced accountabilityò. The 

Unity conference allows that all people are not of one mind with regards to human sexuality and 

allows same sex marriages and allows ordination of LGBTQ persons.  The Progressive confer-

ence states that all clergy will perform same sex marriages, that all qualified LGBTQ persons 

will be ordained and that all LGBTQ pastors who meet the needs of a church will be welcome. 

Each of these conferences will write their own Book of Disciplines and will have their own con-
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ference staffs and name.  The first vote of conference affiliation is at the Jurisdictional level, if 

an annual conference disagrees with the Jurisdictional vote they can move to another connec-

tional conference and if a church disagrees with the annual conference they too can move.  Alt-

hough it is not the intent of the Bishops, it seems to me to be an avenue to three separate Meth-

odist churches with separate names, doctrines and identities. 

Initially, the Bishops proposed that only the three proposals be presented at the special confer-

ence.  However, the Judicial Council of the United Methodist Church voted to allow additional 

proposals.  There may be more to discuss as we get closer to the 2019 General conference.     

Jim Callison ï Lay Representative  

Mission Update  

We thank those that served at the recent Emmaus Meal held Sat August 11.  We served 159 total 

plates of food with 28 as seconds.   The desserts were awesome as always! 

December 8 is the last one scheduled for 2018. 

Church Office Hours  

9:00 am ï 4:00 pm  

Labor Day -Memorial Day  

September 4, 2018 -May 27, 2019  
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:    E &   H F   Music Ministry $    G A Q  * 

Finance Team  

Summer expenses for the most part have exceeded revenue.  However, the checkbook remains 

in the black and we are current with our apportionment payments.  We look forward to the fall.  

The finance team has established an endowment fund and it has been approved by the Admin-

istrative board.  The purpose of the fund is to provide for the future of St. Luke and its mission 

and ministries.  We will establish a funding campaign at a later date. We thank you for your 

support.  

Adult Sunday School  

The adult Sunday School class will be investigating ñLost Christianities: Christian Scripture and 

the battle over Authenticationò. The scope of this study is to investigate the many Christian 

sects that exited during the period following the writings of the New Testament, the end of the 

first century, up to the council of Nicca, 325 of the Common Era.  The study will consider the 

variety of beliefs and the practices during these early days of Christianity, look at the many 

books and gospels, and determine their legitimacy.  

The early Christian groups had distinctive views about God, Christ, salvation and the World; 

they had books that claimed to be written by Jesus, apostles that supported their belief. They 

did not have the canon of the New Testament to provide the foundation of Christian beliefs. We 

have had the New Testament for centuries, yet Christianity today is very widely diverse, ranging 

from the ultra -orthodox to the snake handler.  Think of the early Christians and a theology 

based on fragments of todayôs New Testament and non-canonical writing which today are con-

sidered heretical. 

Sanctuary Choir rehearsals resume Wednesday, September 29, at 6:30 p.m. in the par-

lor.   Welcome back to returning singers, and welcome to anyone interested in lending their voice 

to the choir.   Choir "families" are the best.  See you the 29th!  Contact Ann Hoppert Keller at 

698-0325 or jrkahk@gmail.com with any questions.  

Bell Choir starts up again on Wednesday, September 29, at 7:30 p.m.  Come as a returning 

player or an interested new player.  There will be hands on experience if you are a new player.  A 

fantastic group of fun people.  See you the 29th.  Contact Ann Hoppert Keller at 698 -0325 or 

jrkahk@gmail.com  with any questions. 

mailto:jrkahk@gmail.com
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Rich Rubietta Returns  

Pastor, composer, musician Rich Rubietta returns to St. Luke!  Be ready for 

an inspiring, creative, musical worship experience on Sunday, September 16.  Don't miss this 

service which is guaranteed to uplift. 
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ƽ Sunday, Sept. 9  ï3rd Grade Bibles 

& Blessing of Backpacks & Rally Day 

Party from 10:30 am to 1 pm 

ƽ Wednesday, Sept. 12 ð4th Grade 

Communion Instruction 6 pm to 7 pm 

Fellowship Hall & Sanctuary  

ƽ Sunday, Sept. 16 ðSunday School 

begins in chapel at 10:30 am  

ƽ Sunday, October 7 ðWorld Com-

munion Sunday at 9 am & Christmas 

Program Try-outs at 11:30 am Great 

Room (1st-5th Grade) 

ƽ Saturday, October 13 ðPollyôs 

Pumpkin Patch & Corn Maze in Chil-

ton early afternoon  

 

Sunday School returns Sunday, Sep-

tember 16  at 10:30 am! Explore biblical 

stories & enter adventures in faith 

through many different ways of learning. 

Stories this fall include Peter the Disciple, 

Whoôs the Best or the Greatest Command-

ment, Adam & Eve, & more stories about 

the disciples. We will be following some of 

the stories that match our lessons in wor-

ship. That way, families can learn and 

grow together!  

Preschool -Kindergarten (ages 3 years 

to 6 years) - Room 112 

1st-3rd Grade (ages 6/7 to 8/9 years) - 

Room 111 

4th -5th  Grade (ages 9/10 to 11 years) - 

Room 109 

Welcome to fall!  

I hope that you had a GREAT summer! We canôt wait to embark on a new Sunday school 

season & year of fun, faith-based learning. Just look at whatôs in store for children & fami-

lies. We will kick off our fall with an all church Fun Fair/Rally Day on Sunday, September 

9. FREE food, games, & fun for all. Bounce house, face painting, & More. Oh and pies in 

Pastor Cindy & Emilyôs faces. 3 tickets for each child at VBS & free will donations after 

that to benefit the 2019 high school Appalachia Service Project trip to central Appalachia. 

See you soon! 

Emily  
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Mark Your  

Calendars 

NOW! :)  

· Monday, Septem-

ber 10 6 pm  Youth 

Ministries Meeting 

· Sunday Morning 

Reflections 

(Sunday School) 

Sept. 16 (and be-

yond)  10:30 am to 

11:30 am 

· Sunday Septem-

ber 16 11:30 am to 

12:30 pm ASP Re-

cruiting  

· United Methodist 

Youth Fellowship 

Sunday, Sept. 30  

5 pm to 7 pmð

Food, Fellowship, 

FUN 

· Monday, Oct. 8ð6 

pm Youth Minis-

tries Team Meeting 

· Sunday, October 

14ðASP Adult 

Group Leader Info 

& Recruiting 11:30 

am to 12:30 pm 

· Sunday, October 

28 ASP Applica-

tions Due for June 

2019 & UMYF 5 pm 

to 7 pm 

Sunday Mornings ðReflections & Discussion from 10:30 

am to 11:30 am every week. Bible studies, prayer, & topics 

relevant to high school youth. 

Sunday Evenings ðFellowship & Food from 5 pm to 7 pm 

once a month. Games. Dinner. Dessert. Games. Food. Games. 

You get the picture. 

Appalachia Service Project ðGet a jump start on fund-

raising. Team building, & preparing for the 33rd annual mis-

sion trip to Central Appalachia.  Work Crew Goal? 3! Thatôs 

15 youth & 6  adults . See calendar of events for recruiting 

dates & applications to participate due dates. Tentative 

dates June 22 to June 30 2019  

Youth Ministries Team ð2nd Monday night each month. 

Plan & prepare how YOU see youth ministries at St. Luke. 2 

spots open for high school students to serve on the commit-

tee. Talk to Emily if interested.  

Get ready for a fantastic fall! 

First ð coffeehouse style Sunday Mornings at 10:30 am start-

ing Sunday, Sept 16 in the youth room. Grab a comforting cup 

of coffee, tea, or hot chocolate, or thirst quenching water, a 

friend, & come for discussion & prayer. We conclude at 11:30 

am. Fruit & muffins supplied.  

Second ðASP 2019 Mission Trip Youth Recruit Sunday, Sept. 

16 from 11:30 am to 12:30 pm ð Invite a friend or 2 to learn 

about why serving others, especially in central Appalachia, is a 

33 year ministry at St. Luke. No commitment necessary. Just 

time to hear what it is about. Applications will be available for 

those ready to go. 

Third ðYouth Group Gatherings AKA UMYFðSunday, Sep-

tember 30 5 pm to 7 pm. Food, games, & friends. Itôs that sim-

ple. 




